


3. Applicant’s Report 
 

The applicant, Maggie Walker Community Land Trust (MWCLT), intends to subdivide the 
property at 1701 N 21st St, demolish the existing structure, and build two attached single family 
homes that will provide affordable housing for low and moderate income households. MWCLT is 
a 501c3 with a staff of highly experienced real estate development professionals capable of 
completing projects on time and on budget. MWCLT has been developing affordable housing in 
the Richmond metro area since its inception in 2016, both as a developer and a partner to 
non-profit developers of affordable housing. Utilizing both our own network of contractors and 
publicly-available databases, MWCLT will make every effort to hire a WMBE certified Class A 
contractor in construction.  

Both homes on the newly subdivided lot will be built at a density and architectural style in 
character with the neighborhood.The development and maintenance of high-quality affordable 
housing stock is beneficial to safety, health and general welfare of a given community. Given 
that the existing structure on the lot in question is currently unoccupied and unsuitable for living, 
the redevelopment of this structure as quality housing stock would contribute to the overall 
health of the community. Two parking spaces will be provided onsite to avoid unnecessary 
congestion in streets, alleys, and public ways. The neighborhood has ample street parking and 
generally low amounts of vehicular traffic. The demolition of the existing structure as well as the 
construction of the proposed attached homes will be fully code compliant and inspected by city 
officials throughout the process, thus avoiding hazards from fire, panic, and other dangers. The 
attached single family homes would have a footprint not exceeding 35% of the total lot size, and 
would each be occupied by one household, avoiding undue concentration of population or 
overcrowding of land. All setbacks will conform with code. Neither home will have an elevation 
exceeding that of the neighboring buildings, and therefore will not interfere with adequate light 
and air in the neighborhood.  


